VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

June 27, 2012

1:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on June 27, 2012 at 1:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford, Councilor, Mayor Pro-tem

Samuel Seely, Councilor

Cal West, Councilor

Monica Zook, Councilor

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

William Hignight, Mayor

Jacque Davis, Deputy Clerk

Kyle Davis, Public Works Director

Denise Williams, Librarian

The Mayor Pro-tem called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

Pledge to New Mexico Flag

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor Pro-tem stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor Pro-tem asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

The Mayor Pro-tem stated she had one question.  She asked the Clerk what had been purchase by the Street Department on page two for $483.06.

The Clerk stated she did not know, but she would find out and report back to the Council.

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

The Mayor Pro-tem asked for a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on May 24, 2012 and the Regular Meeting on June 13, 2012.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Special Meeting on May 24, 2012 and the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on June 13, 2012.  

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor Pro-tem asked if there were any questions or corrections to the two sets of minutes. 

No questions or corrections were noted. 

The Mayor Pro-tem called the vote. 

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor West: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion passed. 

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Resolution #12-09 Regarding Budget Adjustments

The Mayor Pro-tem asked for a motion to approve Resolution #12-09.

Councilor Seely made a motion to approve Resolution #12-09 regarding Budget Adjustments.

Councilor Zook seconded the motion.

The Mayor Pro-tem asked the Clerk to discuss the Budget Adjustments. 

The Clerk stated the adjustments were to adjust the current budget with the current year's revenues and expenses.

The Clerk explained the following adjustments:

1. Transfer $1,000 from the General Fund to the Wastewater Fund for the additional sludge hauling expenses.

2. Increase Fire Fund Expenses by $27,000 for additional NMFA Fire Truck payment.

3. Reduce Inter-governmental Grant Revenues by $500,000 for unspent CDBG funds.

4. Reduce Inter-governmental Grant Expenses by $500,000 for unspent CDBG funds.

5. Increase Water Fund Revenues by $23,000 for additional water sales.

6. Increase Water Fund Expenses by $9,000 for Gallinas well repairs.

7. Increase Gas Fund Revenues by $12,000 for additional gas sales.

8. Increase Wastewater Fund Expenses by $6,000 for additional sludge hauling expenses.

9. Transfer $1,000 to Wastewater Fund from the General Fund for additional sludge hauling expenses.

The Mayor Pro-tem asked if there were any questions.

No questions were asked.

The Mayor Pro-tem called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Zook: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor Pro-tem 

The Mayor Pro-tem asked the Clerk if she had anything to share with the Council.

The Clerk informed the Council regarding the NMDOT Co-op Funding.  She stated the Village had recently been awarded $57,343 for 2012.  She went on to state that the 2012 funding would be combined with the $49,338 that had been awarded in 2011 for a total amount  of $106,681.  She stated the total amount was enough to cover the costs for chip sealing all the Village streets.  She stated the plan was to execute the project immediately after the wastewater contractor completed Phase 3.   She said this would resurface over all the cuts that had been made to the streets since construction began on the wastewater system.

Councilor Seely commented that he thought the funding required a 25% local match.

The Clerk stated the local match had been waived for the 2011 funding, and the Village would be requesting a match waiver for the 2012 funding.  She stated she already had a phone call in to the NMDOT to asked about the 2012 local match waiver process.

The Clerk informed the Council regarding the grant funding for the Comprehensive Plan (Phase 1), GIS (Phase 2) and Asset Management Plan (Phase 3).  She stated she had applied to the CDBG program for $50,000 for  Phases 1 and 2, but she had not yet received a response.  She said she also had applied to the NMFA for $50,000 for Phase 3.   She stated she had received a response from NMFA stating they would fund $37,500, but the funding would require a $12,500 local match.  She stated she had not anticipated such a large match requirement and most likely she would be seeking approval for the $12,500 in the near future.  She stated this action would not be taken until the Village was notified regarding the outcome of the CDBG Application. 

The Clerk stated the Village had not been awarded funding from the New Mexico Forestry Division for the pond liner.  She stated she would now try the Corona Land Owners Association for funding.

Councilor Bradford commented that she didn't know if there was any funding left for 2012.

The Clerk stated she would look into it to see if there was a possibility.

The Clerk stated she wanted to show the Council a sample of the lining material she had researched.  She went to her office to retrieve the sample, but returned to the chamber saying it was not where she had last left it so she was unable to share the sample with the Council.

Councilor Bradford reported to the Council regarding the Green Tree Solid Waste Authority monthly meeting that had taken place the previous day.  She asked if anyone else has seen the aftermath of the recent fire.  She stated Ms. Deborah Ingle and Dr. Jim Miller had done an incredible amount of work getting things set up to help residents with clean up issues.  She stated there was a huge asbestos problem as a result of the fire.  She said there had been a problem with the state regarding permitting, and it took great efforts to communicate with the state regarding GTRWA already being trained to handle the asbestos clean up at their facility.  She stated Ms. Ingle had been working very hard to reduce the clean up expense for residents.

Discussion followed regarding the recent fire at Bonita Canyon in the Ruidoso area.  

Councilor Bradford  stated the metal recycling vendor had set up shop on the GTSWA property to more efficiently handle the recycling process.

Councilor Bradford stated the GTSWA website had been greatly improved.

Councilor Bradford stated that Ms. Ingle had opened her property and home to people needing a place to stay after the fire.  She stated two GTSWA employees had lost their homes in the fire.  She stated Dr. Miller was working on setting up a program with the banks for people to donate money to the victims of the fire.

Councilor Seely asked if the State of New Mexico was going to step in and help.

Council Bradford stated it would be nice since they did not handle the fire in a timely manner.

Councilor Bradford stated the clean up would be an incredible undertaking. 

The Mayor Pro-tem asked if there were any other comments or questions.

No other questions were asked.

The Mayor Pro-tem stated the next meeting would take place on July 11, 2012.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment

The Mayor Pro-tem asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting. 

Councilor West seconded the motion. 

The Mayor Pro-tem called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Zook:  Yes

Councilor Bradford:  Yes 

Councilor Seely:  Yes 

Councilor West: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________________


____________________

William E. Hignight, Mayor




Date 

__________________________________


____________________

Janet Verna, Clerk/Treasurer 




Date 

